News Around and About Arrowsic

## The Arrowsic Arrow

Vol 18 No 4 Farewell Issue Sept 2003

The Arrow has been made possible by friends and neighbors, your contributions and (in recent years) your tax dollars. Much gratitude for all of your support and your criticism, it has meant more than you will ever know.

The Arrow has also been made possible on the Web at <a href="www.gwi.net/arrowsic">www.gwi.net/arrowsic</a> thanks to Paul Kaulkstein's wonderful expertise and generous gift of time, and thanks to GWI's free hosting.

# Resident HC 33 Arrowsic, Maine 04530

### Dear Reader

Two important announcements:

- 1) Kids are back in school, please drive carefully.
- 2) This is the last Arrow. No one answered our call for a new editor, so you are going to have to keep an eye on your auto registrations and not count on a reminder. To keep posted on happenings in town, log onto our website (above). If you don't have access to the internet, you can always go to town hall and check the bulletin board.

### Speaking of the Internet:

Paul Kaulkstein (paul@mainefolks.com)

The zoning ordinance as amended by Town Meeting is now posted on the Arrowsic web site under Codes. (Thanks, Mike Kreindler). Although provision has been made for this, Town Committees are generally not putting their minutes on the web site. We are near our web space quota and the space needed for these reports is considerable, even when there are no reports. If there is no objection, I will remove the tools for committees (except Selectmen and Planning Board) from the web site.

As I was putting up a link to MaineHealthyWalks.org on the home portal page, I was reminded that many of you run into sites that we might interest us. So now there is 'Recommend a link' under 'Local Links' on the home page. Please share your favorite web sites. They will appear on a special links page. Any thoughts about our web site would be welcome - please email me. Thanks

### November Election-Don't forget!

Jean Kane, Registrar of Voters

Because there may not be another issue of the Arrow before the November 4th election I want to remind all registered voters to vote on Tuesday November 4th at the Arrowsic Town Hall. The polls will be open at 10 AM and will close at 8 PM. This will be a State Referendum election. For your information we are in Senatorial District 19 and Legislative District 51. See you all at the polls.

### About Scholarships

Jeremy Blaiklock

As most Arrow readers know, every year the Town of Arrowsic awards a small scholarship to resident High School seniors who are going on to college. Last year at Town Meeting, the town voted to approve the creation of a dedicated scholarship fund, and to accept private donations.

The Arrowsic Scholarship Fund Advisory Committee was created this spring in order to advise the School Committee on the management of this growing scholarship fund. The new committee consists of one member of the School Committee, the Town Treasurer, a resident with expertise in financial matters, and two at large members. The charter members are Nancy Brown-Stump, Paul Schlein, Roger Heard, and myself. (Any one interested in being the fifth member should contact me.)

The Committee has the duty to advise the School Committee in four general areas: managing the investment of the fund, fundraising, determining the yearly scholarship amount, and the policies and procedures of awarding the money.

This year the Town awarded \$500 each to Brian Elwell, Indira Gowell, Marc McKinney, Sarah Nielson, and Emily Robinson. Congratulations and our best wishes to them! Those who are facing paying for college know that \$500 is a tiny percentage of the cost, and it is our goal on the committee to eventually increase the scholarship amount to something more substantial. To this end we hope that the people of Arrowsic will be generous in supporting our various fundraising efforts.

May all our hands take part in carefully building a united, peaceful, safe and free world

### News from the Recycling Committee

#### **ALUMINUM**

We are going to implement a plan to recycle Aluminum. This is one thing that actually makes money to recycle. We have placed a trash barrel in the new shed at the Town Hall labeled for Aluminum only. This includes: CLEAN Aluminum foil, CLEAN carry out containers and disposable baking pans, CLEAN non-deposit aluminum soda and juice cans, CLEAN aluminum cat food cans. If in doubt about content check with a magnet. Since none of us have many of these things we hope if everyone gets on board we will collect enough to make it worth while. It is especially important that the aluminum be clean as it may take some time to collect a full barrel. WHITE PAPER

We are no longer using the small white shed to collect high grade paper and the shed has been emptied out. Please put your high grade WHITE ONLY paper in the shelves in the new shed.

We would welcome new members to the Solid Waste and Recycling Committee, especially someone with some computer/Internet skills. Please call one of us if you would be willing to join us.

John Hinds 443-9916, Judy Jones 442-7612, Jeff Mann 443-6174, Rose McAllen 386-0179

### Speaking of Recycling

By John Grill, your neighbor in Woolwich. My phone is 443-9140

Friends of the Coast, the local citizens group watchdogging the decommissioning of Maine Yankee, and storage of 600 tons of radioactive waste, is having an outdoor benefit auction on Sept 13 on Cunningham Island in Edgecomb.

... Items for auction are still being sought

...Helping hands for the auction are welcome

Details can be obtained from Lucy Harrington at 882-7626. Her email is <u>luly@gwi.net</u>

The earliest estimated waste removal may start at 2030. By then a replacement nuke may be well along in generating new waste. Help is sincerely needed and gratefully appreciated.

### **News from Patten Free Library**

The library can be at your service when it comes to the Internet. Computers with Internet access are available on a first come, first served basis. Thirty minute time allotments are allowed per person.

If you are feeling a little unsure about using the Internet, Patten Free Library also offers individualized Basic Internet Training on Tues. & Thurs. 6 - 8 pm and Thurs. 2:30 - 4:30pm. Please call the reference desk (443-5141, Ext. 12) to make a reservation. Give it a try!

### The following are registrations due in August

edT . Lish pwoT ole	MACMAHAN, JOSEPH V		
APPEL, JAMES M	MCLAUGHLIN, JOHN D		
ATER, ROBERT G	MCLEAN, ROSAMOND		
BASSETT, DEBORAH H	MILLER, ALLEN L		
BASSETT, KENNETH L	MOUNT, PAMELA		
BRETT, JOHN C	MOUNT, PAMELA A		
BURKE, JOHN G	NODINE, ANNIE		
CAREY, ANTONIO W	PATZLAFF, GARY H		
CARLTON, DALE M	ROBBINS, KAREN		
COLEMAN, GENE K	ROBINSON, HELEN R		
DEMERS, THOMAS W	ROBINSON, MATTHEW B		
DUNN, SALLY K	ROOT, DONALD M		
ELWELL, JULIE A	ROOT, DONALD N		
ELWELL, RICHARD H	SAFFORD, GEORGE A		
FONTAINE, BRUCE S	SCHLEIN, PAUL B		
GEIGER, JENNIFER L	SFERRA, NANCY U		
GEIGER, JENNIFER L	SIMMONS, THOMAS J		
GIBERSON, KIRK M	SKILLINGS COLEMAN, ELI		
GILES, SAMUEL D	SMITH TOLAN, FRANCES		
JANAWICZ, JENIFER	SPENCER, JAMES A		
JOHNSON, ROBERT A	our general great manager		
JONES, JODY J	STAFFORD, GEORGE		
JORGENSEN, MARK	STAFFORD, GEORGE F		
JORGENSON LANDSCAPI.	STUMP, JAMES P		
KANE, JOSEPH A JR.	SULLIVAN, HOWARD E		
KIDD, MARK	SWEARINGEN, RICHARD T		
KIMBALL, DUGGAN	TEXTOR, KENNETH J		
LAWRENCE, RACHEL W	VON HUENE, KATHERINE		
LEVESQUE, AMANDA J	WARNER, LINDA M		
LEVESQUE, CLARENCE R	WEISS, DAVID R		
MACLEOD, JAMES K	WHITE, JOHN L		
	YEATON, GLORIA		

## Trash and Recycling

SEPTEMBER	lar box	12 <sup>R</sup>	E nago	26 <sup>R</sup>	1
OCTOBER		10 <sup>R</sup>	NOT YELL	24 <sup>R</sup>	1
NOVEMBER		7 <sup>R</sup>	zerie	21 <sup>R</sup>	I
DECEMBER	5 <sup>R</sup>	a was	19 <sup>R</sup>	doods.	t

Recycling, as well as Trash pickup

ARROWSIC WRITERS READ

AT THE ARROWSIC TOWN
HALL

ON WED SEPT 10 TH

AT TPM.

SIGN UP SHEET FOR READEDS AT ARROWSIC TOWN HALL OR CALL
NANCY BROWN STUMP 442-7527.

COME READ YOUR PCETRY, STORY OR
ESSAY, TIME LIMIT: SHIM READER.